
•	 The first pour of the concrete slab 
successfully took place this week, and now 
shows the full extent of the new building.

•	 The final pour of concrete to the raft slab 
will be poured on Monday. 

•	 We will continue to form the upstand 
sections around the perimeter and concrete 
- these follow the main concrete pour as 
noted above. 

•	 We will begin laying a 2m-wide path of 
stone around the perimeter of the building. 
This will be the base for the scaffold to be 
situated on. 

•	 The scaffold installation will be 
commencing later in the week. This will be 
put up around the perimeter of the building, 
and going up 2 lifts high. To give you some 
indication of scale, the scaffold height at 
this point will be approximately at the first-
floor level of the new building, 

•	 You may see some spray marks on the 
concrete slab. These are called gridlines, 
and will be used for setting out the ‘sole 
plates’ - reflecting the internal or external 
wall layout. This will become more apparent 
in due course and we will add more details 
in the coming weeks.
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